Bulletin No. 10 December, 1967.

The Blue Mountains National Park Superintendant, Mr. Mel Williams, attended our last meeting and explained the organisation, aims and some of the plans of the Trust. He also was able to answer some of the questions we put to him. From his point of view, the way in which the Society could best help him and the Trust is to name the plant species in the Park. Although Mr. Williams could not speak officially, his opinions and background knowledge of the Trust's policies and plans was most illuminating.

Our first Annual Dinner was held on 25th. November. Thirtynine members and visitors attended. The whole thing was quite successful, and the response to some feelers put out to members of the other Conservation societies on the Mountains indicates that some sort of liaison between us is desired. This avenue will be pursued.

A letter has gone to the City Council asking it to consider erecting signs at the road entrances to the City, publicising the shooting laws so that regrettable incidents such as the shooting of wallabies at North Springwood recently could not be excused on the grounds of ignorance by the 'sportsmen' from the suburbs.

Next meeting will be held at 8.00 sharp on 14th. December.

G.Croghan Hon. Sec.